Cross Creek Homeowners' Association PO Box 81873 Rochester, MI 48308-1873

October 24, 2013

Marc Matich & Paul Shumejko City of Rochester Hills 1000 Rochester Hills Drive Rochester Hills, MI 48309

RE: Cross Creek Homeowners' Association Requests for Recommendations

Dear Marc and Paul,

The Cross Creek Homeowners' Association (CCHOA) is a group comprised of the homeowners of approximately 120 residences located in Cross Creek subdivision on the northeast corner of Rochester Road and Tienken Road.

It has been communicated that the City will be paving Sheldon Road from Tienken Road north to Mead Road. CCHOA would like to relay our support of that paving project.

In conjunction with that project, CCHOA would like to submit a recommendation for your consideration to increase the speed limit on Sheldon Road to a 45 MPH zone. We feel this is a more realistic speed limit for Sheldon, given that it has a full-length turn lane to minimize any traffic back ups. We would be in favor, however, of maintaining the reduced speed limit within the school zone during the applicable hours.

CCHOA also understands that we are eligible for 50-50 cost split for three (3) solar speed limit signs for placement in our subdivision. Your partnership on this is appreciated. The Board has approved these signs and the corresponding expenditure. We believe the City is ready to support this request and hopefully move forward as soon as possible (Assume Spring of 2014).

We truly appreciate your support for Cross Creek subdivision and look forward to your updates regarding these request/recommendations.

Regards,

Rob Mazzola

RM/jlf